MC/07/63

Extension of the appointment of the Revd Dr Roger Walton as Director of the Wesley Study Centre for one year until 31 August 2009

Reasoned statement

Roger Walton began as Director of the Wesley Study Centre in August 1999.   The initial appointment was for 6 year and this was extended by Conference for a further 3 years, taking the appointment to August 2008.   The request from the Management Committee for the initial extension was accompanied by a statement which warmly commended the creative and energetic leadership of Dr Walton and the strengthening of the work of the WSC over his period as Director.   It had the unanimous support of all members of the committee, staff, ecumenical colleagues and students. 

Over the last two years the Centre has continued to develop under Dr Walton’s direction with innovative work in vocational discernment, the development of a Doctor of Ministry programme and the establishment of a very successful regional summer school.   At the same the Methodist Church has undertaken a review of Theological Training and the result of this process will be put to the Conference this year.   At the time of writing we, the Management Committee, do not know the recommendations of the Review Group, but we anticipate that, whatever the outcome, there will considerable change in theological education.   It is crucial, in our view, that someone with strategic ability should lead the WSC through the period of transition, planning and implementation from the Conference making decisions in the summer of 2007 to their coming into force in September 2008 and not least for the first year of their being in force.   It is crucial, therefore, that we see through that period under the continued leadership and guidance of Dr Walton.   Dr Walton is fully prepared to undertake this role for one further year.   And this request too has the wholehearted support of St John’s, Cranmer, other ecumenical colleagues and students.

James D G Dunn

Chairman of the Management Committee

